
Fremont Neighborhood Council Minutes, March 22, 2010

Attendance of Board Members
Alex Berezhnyy, Julia DeBroux, Sheridan Hammond, George Heideman, Shawn Mulanix, Elfriede Noble, Erik Pihl, Dic Selin, Toby Thaler, and Norma Jones

Announcements
· Coupons found in UPS Store P.O. Box (5 free color copies, 25% off lamination, 25% off fax) 

· Note from SPU -- city-wide spring cleaning starting on April 1st 

Guest Speaker -- Alan Younker: Electro Magnetic Field (EMF) Exposure
· Alan brought a draft of a letter which he asked FNC to read and endorse 

· Alan was wearing a silver-coated jacket which he uses to protect himself from EMF 

· 1 year ago a ClearWire base station was installed 1 block away from Alan's apartment (near the power lines crossing the ship canal) 

· Sweden is a leader in recognizing that there are heath problems caused by EMF in relation to the cellular communications technology. For example, the scientists there have made determination that 3% of the population is hyper-sensitive to EMF. 
· Alan contacted the city and health department for information and was shocked about what he found out -- lack of knowledge, process, and standards. The studies that the health department leaned on were old and have not researched broad band technology. Moreover no one is considering or keeping track of a cumulative effect caused by overlapping cellular stations. 

· http://www.antennasearch.com/ -- website that can be used to see the antennas in your neighborhood. Within 3 miles of Fremont there are 800 antennas. 

· Currently there is a lawsuit between the city of Arlington, VA, and the federal government on the same subject 

· Alan is convinced that he felt the effects of EMF on his own skin. Once he started protecting himself from EMF, he saw the following: his heart rate slowed down by 6 beats per minute, flaky skin around his eyes healed, the burning in his eyes stopped. 

· Alan's e-mail: tayounker@juno.com 

· Suggestions were made to Alan to site some scientific evidence in his paper 

· FNC board concurred that it needs time to read the letter and come up with a position on the issue 

Review & Approval of Minutes
· No minutes were turned in -- please ensure to turn in minutes if you owe them 

Treasurer's Report
Cash:               $489.49
Savings:           $240.14
Money Market:  $25,876.56
CD:                  $34,038.68
Total:                $60,644.87
Promised:        -$900.00 (mural)

OLD BUSINESS

AGM Planning + Adopt-a-Street
· April 26th, Fremont Baptist Church made commitment for rooms 

· 6:30 pm -- social gathering with refreshments; 7:00 pm meeting 

· Key note speaker -- Michael O'Brian -- 15 minutes + Q&A 

· Norma asked to be reimbursed for 100 stamps 

· Toby owns mailing out invitational post cards. The postcard will announce: AGM, Key Note Speaker, Adopt-a-street (9:00-11:00 AM, May 1st start near the Power House) 

· Julia owns putting together an adopt-a-street one-pager to circulate  

· Refreshments 

· Starbucks Coffee -- owned by Sean
· PCC cookies / fruit -- owned by Julia 

· Market time + baked bread -- owned by Norma 

· Norma owns bringing printouts with FNC contact info (e-mail, blog, facebook, etc.) 

Board Members 

· Sheridan will not be staying on the board, but will give the Zoo report during the next meeting 

· Still no response from Kathleen 

· There is a full slate of officers 

· Reminder to committee heads to fit their reports within 5 minutes 

Aurora Motels
· The situation near the Aurora motels is becoming more and more dangerous. Neighbors are starting see a whole another caliber of criminals -- serious drug dealers, etc (worst ever in the last 10 years). Series of gun shots were heard a few nights ago. 

· A delegation from neighbors from Fremont Aurora Wallingford Neighborhood (FAWN) requested that FNC help them to engage motel owners and the city. 

· On April 8th a FAWN walk will be held at 8:00 PM, starting near 40th & Woodland (near a church). The mayor is scheduled to be there as well. 

· FNC agreed to invite motel owners Dean & Jill Inman to the next FNC meeting (AGM) on April 26th. The preparation of a draft invitation and the forwarding of it to FNC is owned by Robert McClure, one of the visitors from FAWN 

· FNC will also send a follow up letter to Dean & Jill Inman after the next FNC meeting 

· FNC will invite city attorney Pete Holmes to come and talk at May's FNC meeting. Norma will invite him. 

· FNC encouraged FAWN neighbors to come to the AGM 

FNC's Communication Channels
· Sean, Matt, and Stephanie agreed to update and keep fresh the pages on ongoing basis  

Fremont Fair
· Fremont fair will be held during the weekend of June 19th - 20th 

· FNC will join the Fremont Historical Society in a double booth ($97.50) 

· There are concerns on who will be manning the booth, perhaps Historical society wouldn't mind keeping an eye on it 

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Land Use
· Fremocentrist web site mentioned that the QFC on Stoneway site is still waiting for financing 

· Transfer station -- in the court of appeals 

· Fitch-Nutt house will be preserved, the land is being parceled out by Gronvold Construction 
Lake Union District
· Sally Bagshaw new chair of parks committee was there 

· There was a discussion on Matching Grant, and how there have been 0 proposals to claim $100,000 in Fremont 

Zoo
· West entry is almost done, and is on-schedule to finish. Opening: May 1st  

· Sensory garden is being built for visually impaired children 

·  Zoo Tunes -- 9 outdoor concerts this year, mostly on Wednesdays, (performers unknown), Marni Heffron working with traffic/shuttle planning  

· Wanted: zoo committee chair. The commitment is to go to zoo community meetings 6 times a year. 

Wallingford Community Council representative, Eric Fisk wants to come to FNC and give a talk on zoo bike trails

Transportation
· 45th St viaduct (the ramp that takes you down to University Village shopping center) will be closed for 3 months starting in June 

NEW BUSINESS
Aurora bridge seismic retrofit
· FNC has until April 5th to submit comments. Toby eye-balled the document describing the retrofit and saw nothing of concern. No further action is needed here. 

Google Super High Speed Internet
· Google has a pilot project intending to bring super high speed internet to communities -- fiber optic cables going into residential homes. 

· Residents can nominate their communities as potential participants in this project 

· FNC agreed that there is no harm in participating (those wary of EMF exposure actually saw this as a great opportunity) 

· Please go to http://www.google.com/appserve/fiberrfi/public/options, read up on it and fill out a request form (button on the right) 

ADJOURN
